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MINUTES  
 

Workshop 
 

June 23, 2009 
 

 
A workshop of the Commission on the Aging was held on Tuesday June 23, 2009 at the 
New Fairfield Senior Sunshine Center.  Roberta Ilardo called the workshop to order at 
7:35pm.  Secretary, Laurie Busse, took the minutes. 
 
Present:   Roberta Ilardo, Katy Johannssen, and Janet Loya,  
 
Absent:  Maureen Salerno, Chair, Cindy LaCour, Vice Chair, Jeannette Sweeney, Bob 
Alberetti, Kathy Hull 
 
MINUTES: 
The Minutes were discussed as outlined. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

• Kathy Hull was unable to attend tonight’s meeting due to a BOS meeting. 
• The Senior Center will be closed June 29 to July 3, 2009.  The new Senior Center 

will open on Monday July 6, 2009. 
• There will be a Ribbon Cutting Ceremony at the New Senior Center on Thursday 

July 2, 2009 at 10:00am.  The Commission is invited to attend. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

1. Provider Resource Directory 
The Provider Resource Directory is finished.  Many thanks to Bob Alberetti for designing 
the cover. 
 

2. Community Forum 
The Community Forum will be held in early November.  It is not official if Jack Gesino 
will be our guest speaker. 
 

3. Reappointments 
Maureen Salerno, Roberta Ilardo, Bob Alberetti have been reappointed.  Janet Loya was 
appointed as a full member.  There are 2 alternate positions open. 
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4. New Senior Center Update 

The Senior Center is in the process of packing everything up and moving into the new 
Senior Center.  Discussion followed, construction for the new Senior Center is on 
schedule, and last minute touches are being done.  Kathy Hull was able to purchase new 
furniture for the new Senior Center.  The Senior Center will be closed from June 29 
through July 3.  The new Senior Center will open on July 6.  A Ribbon Cutting 
Ceremony will be held on July 2 at 10am.   
 
NEW BUSINESS 

1. Senior Center Report 
The Senior Center Report for May was discussed as outlined.  Discussion focused the 
average daily attendance was about the same and the large amount of RSVP hours.  
Discussion focused on how much the seniors give back to the community. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
Maureen Salerno and Janet Loya will not here for the July 28, 2009 meeting.  Roberta 
Ilardo and Katy Johannssen will be available. 
 
ADJOURN: 
The workshop was adjourned at 8:00pm. 
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